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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 2 
 

Weeks 7 to 9 

3 June to 21 June 

Life Education Van 

 

Week 8 

14 June 

Queen’s Birthday 

Public Holiday 

 

Week 9 

22 June 

Year 7 Transition 

Parafield Gardens 

High School  

9:00 - 12:30 

 

23 June 

Sausage Sizzle 

 

24 & 25 June 

School Photos 

 
 

Week 10 

30 June 

Market Day 

Leadership News 
As we head towards the end of Term 2 and our mid-year break, we would like to  
extend thanks to all of our students and families for a wonderful semester. Our     
students have consistently shown our school values of respect, belonging and fun 
engaged learning, and also regularly show kindness and consideration to their peers. 
Our teachers and staff have worked very hard to provide a quality wellbeing and   
social skills programs at the beginning of the year which will continue throughout the 
year. It has made a very positive difference. 

Classroom learning programs are in full swing, and staff are working hard to provide 
relevant, interesting and challenging learning tasks for students. Our students are 
well engaged in their learning and have shown some wonderful progress. Each term 
we determine the growth in each student’s progress over the term.  It has been 
pleasing to see most students demonstrating significant growth. Teachers are      
currently very busy writing student reports, which will be sent home with students on 
the last day of term. 

Reconciliation Week was from May 27th – June 3
rd

. Our teachers and students have 
engaged in learning and understanding Aboriginal history and culture, as well as how 
Aboriginal people would like to see their futures. We have been extremely proud of 
our students as they have shown empathy and kindness for our First Nations people. 
Our Reconciliation March was enjoyed by all and warmed our hearts to see such  
unity as we walked together for Reconciliation.  

As we are now into the winter months, students no longer need to wear hats for    
outside play. Hats will not be required again until Week 6 of Term 3. Please try to 
make sure your children are in correct school uniform. We have a lot of spare      
jackets, jumpers and uniforms on hangers outside the courtyard and more in the  
office. Please help yourself or ask in the office for anything you may need. 

All schools are required to implement the annual Nationally Consistent Collection     
of Data (NCCD) on school students with a disability or those students who require    
significant adjustment eg intervention to support disability, injury or learning          
difficulties. For further information please go to https://www.nccd.edu.au/ 

A pupil free day will be held on Friday 11
th

 June. The school will be closed      
to students as the teachers participate in training. Training will include wellbeing,  
literacy, collection of NCCD data, as well as SSOs working on individualised learning 
programs for students with One Plans.  

The Queen’s Birthday public holiday on Monday 14th June will see students 
having an extra-long weekend. We hope you are able to have some quality family 
time over the weekend.  

Lastly, we are very excited about our new school fence which has gone up around 
the oval. The Department for Education funded the new fence after feedback from 
the community. The school Governing Council and school Leadership Team have 
worked hard to make the fence a reality, and are very pleased for it to be competed. 

Alicia Phillips 

Numeracy and Aboriginal Education Senior Leader 
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Canteen News 

Qkr Ordering Update 

 

To cancel lunch orders that have already been ordered and paid for: 

1. Open Qkr App and tap activity. 

2. Scroll down to order history and sign in with your password. 

3. Tap the red circle on the right side of the order to be cancelled. 
You can select the entire order or individual items and then press 
OK. 

4. You can cancel any order made by 9am. 

If you need to cancel after this time please contact the canteen. 


